Harold Hill Conservatives



Heaton Ward Report

Telephone: (01708) 443321

Email: office@hornchurchandupminsterconservatives.com

OCTOBER 2018

PUBLIC MEETING CALLED-SEE REVERSE FOR DETAILS

CONSERVATIVES SAVE POLICE STATION

LOCAL MAN FOR LONDON MAYOR



Local Harold Hill resident Shaun Bailey, has been selected to be the Conservative Candidate for Mayor of London.

He will go head to head against Labour's Sadiq Kahn to become Mayor of London. Shaun is passionate about London and Havering in particular. Being a local man he will always strive to provide the best he can for Harold Hill.

Please show your support for Shaun by voting **Bailey** in the Mayoral Elections in 2020. We will bring you more information about his policies and what they will mean for London and **YOU** in our next newsletter.

MONEY FOR GALLOWS CORNER

We have been campaigning to get Gallows Corner improved for a long time. We went to Transport for London (TFL), but they would not pay for it—this is further proof that Labour just don't care about outer London areas like Havering and Harold Hill.

Local MP Julia Lopez and London Assembly Member Keith Prince together with your Conservative Action team Wendy, Garry and Keith listened to local people and went to the Government for funding. We can now say that Gallows Corner is one of the first 5 projects in the entire country eligible under the Government's Major Road Improvement programme. It is now up to TFL and Mayor Khan to put together the formal application and provide the funding needed to get this issue resolved.









The Police budget is set by Labour's Mayor Sadiq Khan and his Greater London Assembly (GLA). While they have money for many political schemes, they chose to cut £38 million from the draft Police Budget.

Labour's cuts included the closure of all of the local Police stations with the exception of Elm Park. They also merged our Police with **Barking & Dagenham**.

Your local Conservative teams fought this vigorously. We gathered well over **1300** survey forms, and the **Conservative led Havering Council** launched a legal challenge against **Sadiq Khan's** plans earlier this year.

We can now tell you that the Conservative campaign has saved Hornchurch Police station. Crucially, the Police will have to base a minimum level of staff at the site. This is very good news for Harold Hill as our local police will not have to cover the gap in Hornchurch.

We still need to do a lot more to make Harold Hill safe. This is a priority for your Conservative Action Team. But as the Police budget is set by the London Mayor and the Greater London Assembly (GLA). The only way we can get the Police funded properly is to replace Sadiq Khan, with Shaun Bailey. You can read about how Sadiq wastes your money here (or call us if you want a copy).

https://www.twocitiesconservatives.org.uk/news/gla-conservatives-publish-cost-khan-report

HEATON WARD CONSERVATIVES "OTHERS TALK, WE DELIVER"



Wendy Brice-Thompson

Tel: (01708 747993)

office@ HornchurchandUpminster.com



Garry Pain

Tel.: 07958 535 284

office@ HornchurchandUpminster.com



Keith Wells

Tel: (07888) 871187

office@ HornchurchandUpminster.co

"Your true voice in Harold Hill"

Working hard for the community all year round

KEITH'S CORNER



Keith Prince Greater London Assembly Member for Havering & Redbridge

Contact Keith at: keith.Prince@london.gov.uk

May I start by offering my commiserations to Garry Pain, Wendy Brice-Thompson & Keith Wells. They would have made excellent Councillors, but I am glad that they are continuing as your Conservative Action Team for Harold Hill (Heaton Ward) to represent you.

I was horrified to read of the recent murder of a 15-year old in Romford. This is on the back of a meteoric rise in crime across Havering, not just volume crime such as burglary and moped crime but also violent crime. The blame for this lies fairly and squarely on the shoulders of **Mayor Khan**.

First, he reneged on his promise to keep **32,000** Police officers.

Second, he is interfering with operational policing and compromising the Borough Commander's ability to deploy his officers to maximise their effectiveness.

Add to this his proposal to close local police stations, and sadly, we have a recipe for disaster.

Your career can take off from Stansted - I am working with Stansted airport & Havering Council to make available the 200+ job vacancies arising at Stansted all year round. This is less than an hour's drive away, and they include retail and catering opportunities as well as traditional airport jobs

Keith Prince AM Havering & Redbridge

TALK TO THE TEAM

If you have any concerns in respect of your area, please talk to a member of your action team who will be very happy to help you. Their details are overleaf. Also:

Hornchurch&Upminster

@huccat

#Hornchurch & #Upminster #Conservative Association (HUCA) | Standing up for local residents in #Cranham, #EmersonPark, #HaroldHill & #HaroldWood in #Essex

HUCA HQ

⊗ bit.ly/1PDneC4

Joined June 2015



Hornchurch & Upminster Conservative Community Action Team

For more information, please visit our website at: www.hornchurchandupminsterconservatives.com

EVENTS CALENDAR

Your **local Conservative Association** runs an active schedule of events. The 2018 Q4 calendar includes:

Meet the Local Conservatives

At HillIdene Shopping Centre, 11am 20th October

Conservative Policy Forum discussion: The Digital Age. 23rd October.

Annual Dinner with Jacob Rees-Mogg. 16th November.

Conservative Policy Forum discussion: **Disability & Inclusion**. 4th December.

Christmas Drinks. 9th December.

Our younger members are also forming a local **Young Conservative group**. The first event will be **Pizza with our local MP, Julia Lopez**, with other political and social events to follow. **Contact us for more details**.

If you wish to get involved with your local Conservatives, please contact Chris Sutton at the address on the front page, or email him at: suttonchris@huccat.uk

LOCAL NEWS & ELECTION RESULTS

PUBLIC MEETING

We will be holding a public meeting on Thursday 1st November 7pm, at *My Place, 343 Dagnam Park Drive*. This is your opportunity to meet London Assembly Member, Keith Prince, who together with your Action Teams will be happy to answer questions and offer assistance where possible. We look forward to seeing you there.

The Saxon King are holding a Halloween Bonfire with BBQ and sparklers for children. Bonfire starts 7pm, display at 7.30pm. £6 (£3 for children) on the door.

Slimming World meets at Harold Hill Diving Club every Tuesday at 9.30am, 11.30am, 5pm, and 7pm. Call Cathy on (07713) 000052 for details.

In the **local council elections** the Conservative group grew to 26 councillors, compared to 22 at the 2014 election. Havering Council is therefore run by a **Conservative led administration**. We will keep our election promises::

- Keeping Council Tax as low as possible
- Spending £20 million to fix roads and pavements
- Maintaining weekly bin collections
- Building more affordable homes for local residents
- Maintaining the Green Belt
- Protecting the Freedom Pass for Senior Citizens